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A project is underway to replace the school hall and canteen facilities at Lane Cove Public School which were destroyed in a 
fire in 2020.  The project has delivered a new school canteen and restored the adjacent playground area. A new school hall 
with an attached covered outdoor learning area (COLA) is now under construction. 

Progress update  

The building company that was delivering the project, Lloyd Group has gone into administration. This means work at the site 
has paused until a new building contractor is appointed.  

Next steps  

An administrator has been appointed to manage the next steps for the project and School Infrastructure NSW (SINSW) are 
currently working with them to understand impacts to the project timeline and costs, and ensure that the project is delivered 
with minimal disruption to the school community.  We will keep the school community updated with further information as it 
becomes available. 

School security 

As we work through the next steps to appoint a new contractor, the department’s school security unit has stepped up security 
on the construction site which will remain inaccessible, with all entrance points locked. 

 Keep updated  

All updates to the project will be shared on the school page for Lane Cove Public School in the School infrastructure website. 
The page can be accessed in the link below.  

https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/schools/2/2368.html#content_1  

We thank the community for your patience as we deliver this important piece of infrastructure.  
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